Fight for Tasmanian forest protection is not over
FOURTEEN MONTHS at the top of a tree, without touching the ground, was just the tip of the iceberg. Before I began my protest in what became known as the Observer Tree, the campaign for World Heritage listing of Tasmania's ancient forests stretches back more than two decades.

This time last year we celebrated the successful addition to the World Heritage list of 170,000 hectares, but yesterday I was once again watching closely as the World Heritage Committee met to decide the fate of our forests.

The decision by the committee to maintain the status of Tasmania's World Heritage forests despite pressure from the Australian Government to remove 74,000 hectares is a great success for forest campaigners. In the months leading up to the meeting thousands of people rallied out in the Upper Florentine, one of the valleys that had been under threat. In the final 48 hours before the meeting, 5,000 people rallied in Hobart, and thousands more took action across Australia and 16 different countries around the world. It's clear the international community regards World Heritage sites as globally significant environments, not places that should be open for destruction at the whim of the new government.

What we risk now, though, is the world sitting back with a great sigh of relief in the belief that Tasmania's forests are now securely protected. This is not the case.

While World Heritage listing is one of the best international layers of protection, in itself it cannot guarantee that these forests will be off limits for logging. The government must now follow through with their obligation to protect their values, and the most secure way to do that is the reservation of these forests as National Parks. However, the botched and defunct Tasmanian Forest Agreement designated much of these areas with the weaker status of Conservation Areas and Regional Reserves. There is a threat to open these areas to logging in legislation currently being debated in the Tasmanian Parliament. If the Legislative Council approves these changes it will mean there is a deliberate failure to provide real and secure protection for our World Heritage sites.

This is just one reason why celebrating this week's World Heritage decision cannot be at the expense of remembering where we still need to go. As I stood beneath Observer Tree at this time last year I had the same feeling I have today; a mixed bag of emotions. Both overwhelming pride to be a part of a movement that achieved such a huge goal, while also sad and frustrated that approximately 1.3 million hectares of native forest could be opened for logging.

The forests that have remained World Heritage this week a small proportion of the 572,000 ha of forest that scientists have identified as high conservation value in Tasmania. Even the 430,000 hectares promised by the Tasmanian Forest Agreement is not secure as the Liberals plan to open it for logging in the future.

Knowing all this, it would be foolish to declare victory when the industry is still propped up, not only financially by Australian taxpayers, but also by environment groups who continue to support companies involved in the destruction. That includes a company engaged in human rights abuses, dispossession of indigenous people and destruction of orang-utan habitat in Sarawak, Malaysia.

Despite the bitter sweet feeling of this victory and knowing how far we have to go there is still a great feeling of inspiration that comes from knowing the international movement for these forests achieved a World Heritage listing not only once, but twice. And if we can do that, there is no reason why we can't win protection for all of our high conservation value forests and bring about the real changes needed in the industry.

While we should stop to celebrate the goals reached along the way, we should not lose sight of where we are ultimately heading. It has been clear for a long time that there is no market for forest destruction and industrial scale logging of native forests needs to be a thing of the past, as we move on to a sustainable future.
By Miranda Gibson, campaigner with Still Wild Still Threatened. 
This article was originally published on ABC Environment Online.
To get involved in the campaign to defend Australia's native forests, come along to the Fearless Summer meeting at SoS. Fearless Summer is a national network that was set up last year to bring together people from around the country in a co-ordinated fight to protect the forests. Last year successful skillshares and action were held in East Gippsland and Tasmania. This summer there will be more skillshares, actions and events. Check out fearlesssummeraus.net or email fearlesssummeraus@gmail.com for more information. 
